
From: Kathleen Hale [mailto:kathymae63@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2019 1:45 PM 
To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) <barb.mcmonigal-st.dennis@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Cc: Kathleen Hale <kathymae63@gmail.com> 
Subject: Sept. 8, 2019 variance 5 Watt Coffee 
 
Please read this email before the City Council meeting to be held August 28, 2019 re: the above subject.  
 
The City is granting far too many sound level variances in the West 7th neighborhood this summer and 
Harriet Island, the latter of which affects areas of West 7th.  In the matter of 5 Watt Coffee, there are 
many single-family residences in the immediate area of the Keg and Case building.  People will literally 
be blasted out of their homes.  I live eight blocks from Keg and Case and a mile from Harriet Island and 
what formerly was termed the 7 Corners Area, and most of the time the bands sound as if they are in 
my back yard. 
 
Please do not grant this variance. 
 
Kathleen Hale 
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